
Dog Park Funding Survey Results February 2024 

At the last Council meeting in 2023, councillors were expected to approve the 

construction of dog parks at Omokoroa, Katikati and Waihi Beach without knowing 

their construction and maintenance costs and without any consultation with the local 

communities on their desirability, funding and ongoing costs. 

This survey was undertaken to provide councillors with objective data on how 

ratepayer’s opinion on the proposed council expenditure on dog parks in Omokoroa, 

Katikati and Waihi Beach. 

Of the 185 submissions received during this survey 73% were from people who did 

not own dogs, 22% were from urban dog owners and 5% were from rural dog 

owners.  

Council proposes to allocate $30,000 of urban rates for the construction of each of 

the proposed dog parks in Te Puke (already constructed), Omokoroa, Katikati and 

Waihi Beach ($120,000 in total). The estimated total cost of constructing these dog 

parks is $591,186. The difference between the total construction cost and the 

$30,000 of urban rates for each of the dog parks is proposed to be obtained from 

other sources. 

On overwhelming majority of the respondents (71%) disagreed with the use of urban 

rates to fund the construction dog parks, with 63% of respondents disagreeing with 

the use of community board funds for the construction of dog parks. 

If sufficient external funding is not available to fully fund the construction of the 

proposed dog parks, the large majority of respondents (72%) indicated that the 

balance of the construction cost should not be borne by urban ratepayers but be fully 

funded by urban dog owners through their annual dog licencing fee.  

A large majority of respondents (74%) indicated that the maintenance cost for dog 

parks should be borne by urban dog owners through their annual dog licencing fee. 

Based on this survey, it is clear that majority of urban ratepayers have indicated that: 

 They do not support the use of rates or community board funds for their 

construction, 

 dog park maintenance costs should be funded through the annual dog 

licencing fee for urban dogs, 

 any dog park construction should be funded from external sources with any 

deficit between external funding and actual construction cost being met by 

urban dog owners through a levy in their  annual dog licencing fee, and 

 should the above criteria not be met, the proposed construction of the 

proposed dog parks should not proceed. 



The survey data and the projected construction costs for the dog parks are provided 

below. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


